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CHINESE AND FERMILAB SIGN MEMORANDUM 

Signing the memorandum, (L-R) are 
Ji Cheng, Bruce Chrisman, Leon Lederman 
and Phil Livdahl. 

Leon Lederman, Fermilab director, and 
Ji Cheng, director of the Chinese business 
office here, signed a memorandum May 5, 
1980, that formalizes procedures that 
Fermilab and Chinese scientists had been 
following for more than a year. 

The document was signed at 10:50 a.m. 
in Lederman's office. Its official title 
is "Memorandum of Understanding Between 
Fermi National Accelerator Laboratory and 
Beijing Proton Synchrotron Business Office 
of the People's Republic of China Concern-
ing the Participation in and Conducting of 
Experiments and Projects." 

Observing the signing were Phil 
Livdahl, acting deputy director of Fermilab, 
and Bruce Chrisman, business manager. The 
memorandum, for example, describes the 
technical exchange between Fermilab and 
Chinese scientists, but overall is a broad 
and flexible document. 

"It's another step in cementing the 
relationships" between the two groups of 
scientists, said Chrisman. 

* * * * * 
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PART OF ROAD D TO BE CLOSED 

A portion of one of the most 
heavily traveled roads at Fermilab 
will be closed for about three months 
beginning around May 20. 

The segment is Road D between 
its intersection with Road B and 
Road A-1. The closing is to allow 
modifications to Enclosure C in the 
Switchyard. 

The detour path will be clearly 
marked. 

At the same time, the bicyc.le 
path along Road D will be closed. 
Bicyclists will have to use the same 
detour. 

Chinese scientists (L-R) Zhang Chuen-Ming, 
Xiao Yi-Xuang, Shi Yin-Sheng and Ding 
Ji-Ping work with Manuel Garcia (far 
right), Roads and Grounds, to plant ' a 
tree at Fermilab's Arbor Day. In the 
Center background are Jose Trevino (left) 
and Juan Alviar, both with Buildings 
Management. (Story on page 3.) 

* * * * * 



Andrle Ankenbrandt A tac Berge 

Jasek Leclercq Michelassi Moncrieff 

URA AWARDS SCHOLARSHIPS TO 20 STUDENTS 

Universities Research Association has 
awarded scholarships to 20 sons and 
daughters of Fermilab employees for the 
1980-81 academic year. Each of the youths 
is a senior in high school and will be 
graduated this spring. They are: 

DEBBIE ANDRLE, daughter of Chuck and 
Arline Andrle. Her father is a technical 
specialist with PREP and Instrument Facil-
ities, Research Services. 

KAREN ANKENBRANDT, 
and Marge Ankenbrandt. 
physicist and leader of 
Accelerator Division. 

daughter of Chuck 
Father is a 
Main Ring Group, 

ROBERT ATAC, son of Ayfer and Muzaffer 
Atac. Father is a physicist with Colliding 
Detector Facility; mother is a drafts-
person with Technical Services. 

ERIC DANIEL BERGE, son of Jon and 
Louise Berge. Father is a physicist. 

DENISE L. BOWRON, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Denis L. Bowron. Father works in 
plant management as a maintenance supervisor. 

JAY RICHARD BREYNE, son of Don and Joan 
Breyne. Father is a designer with Acceler-
ator Division. 

ERIC F. CANNON, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Warren F. Cannon. Father is a senior per-
sonnel administrator with Placement and 
College Recruiting. 

STEPHEN JOSEPH HEIM, son of Joseph and 
Mildred Heim. Father is an engineer with 
Accelerator Division. 

JUDY JASEK, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank Jasek. Father is a machinist. 

Bowron Breyne Cannon Heim 

Stanners Storm Tomell Turkot 

SANDRA M. LECLERCQ, daughter of 
William and Elaine Leclercq. Father is a 
senior technical aide with Magnet Support 
Department, Energy Saver Division. 

ROBERT O. MICHELASSI, son of Gianmaria 
and Anna Maria Michelassi. Father is a 
project engineer with Colliding Beams Group. 

JULIE MONCRIEFF, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. James S. Moncrieff. Father is a 
designer with Architectural Services. 

SUZANNE OTAVKA, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Joseph Otavka. Father is a technical 
specialist with Magnet Test Facility; 
mother is an assembler in Industrial 
Building 3. 

JACK PALMER, son of Maxwell Palmer, 
group leader, Mechanical Support Group, 
Accelerator Division. 

E. JOY PERINGTON, daughter of L. Lee 
and Barbara L. Perington. Mother is a 
secretary in Meson Department. 

KENNETH W. RICHES, son of William 
M. Riches, plant manager with Plant 
Management Department. 

DAVID KENT STANNERS, son of Patricia 
Zack, tour director with Public Information 
Office. 

PHILIP N. STORM, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Melvin R. Storm. Father is a senior program-
mer with Controls Group, Accelerator Div. 

(Continued on Page 3) 



SEVERAL SERVICES RELOCATED 

Vehicle Maintenance and five of Site 
Services shops have moved to Site 38. 

The lock and key, carpenter, paint, 
mechanical and electrical shops moved on 
March 15 from Site 43 to make way for 
Industrial Building 4, now being constructed. 
Six weeks later, Vehicle Maintenance had 
completed its relocation from the Fermilab 
Village. The shops moved into the large, 
white barn at Site 38 and Vehicle Maintenance 
occupies the building attached to the 
south side of the barn. 

The relocation puts many of the Lab-
oratory's major services together and 
provides them with improved facilities, 
said John Paulk, head of Site Services. 

The phone number for Vehicle Maintenance 
remains the same--Ext. 3307. However, anyone 
who needs shop service should call Work 
Control at Ext. 3434, said Don Fichte!, 
manager of Work Control. Work will be 
coordinated through Fichtel's office. 

Virgil Sutcliff is the shop foreman 
for the carpenter, paint and lock shops, 
and Bill Byrd is foreman of the mechanical 
and electrical shops. George Davidson is 
manager of Vehicle Maintenance. 

* * * * * 

FERMILAB EMPLOYEES ELECTED 
TO 1980 CREDIT UNION BOARD 

Carolyn Hines and Jan Ryk, both of 
Fermilab, have been elected as new members 
to the Argonne Credit Union 1980 board. Ken 
Bourkland, also of Fermilab, is serving 
his second term on the board. Hines, 
communications manager, has been with Fermilab 
for 13 years. Ryk, a Fermilab employee for 
12 years, is an electrical engineer. Bourk-
land, a 10-year veteran, is a technician 
specialist with the Accelerator Division. 

* * * * * 

SCHOLARSHIPS (Continued from Page 2) 
PHIL A. TOMELL, son of Paul and Marian 

Tomell. Father is a draftsman with the 
magnet facility. 

SUZANNE TURKOT, daughter of Frank 
and Patricia H. Turkot. Father is with 
Energy Saver Division; mother works in 
Research Division office. 

* * * * * 

NEW TREES GROWING AT FERMILAB 

Braving a sky that threatened rain at 
any moment and a cool, brisk breeze, nearly 
100 Fermilab employees, users and visiting 
scientists enthusiastically planted 90 
young trees just east of the Meson Area 
main building. 

Thus Ferroilab Arbor Day 1980 ended 
as "one of our most successful yet," said 
Jose Paces, member of the Arbor Day Com-
mittee. Leading the planters were Leon 
Lederman, Fermilab director, and Phil 
Livdahl, acting deputy director. Helping 
them and other Fermilab users and employees 
were many Chinese scientists. 

Overall, it was a team effort that 
made this Arbor Day a rewarding experience, 
said Poces. On behalf of the Arbor Day 
Committee, he thanked NALREC for providing 
the refreshments. Dispensing them were 
Betty Brown, Jesse Guerra, Chuck Grozis 
and Keith Schuh, all of NALREC. Dick 
Skokan and Mike Becker with Buildings 
Management were responsible for the audio 
and background music. Angela Gonzales 
designed the poster. 

The committee provided each planter 
with a flowering begonia. The planted 
trees included greenspire linden, royal 
red maples, Norway maples, shade master 
locusts, van Eseltine crabs, red maples 
and Colorado spruce. 

* * * * * 
CHINESE COLLABORATION ON TV SUNDAY 

Interviews with the Chinese scientists 
working at Fermilab and with their families 
in the People's Republic of China will be 
shown on Channel 5 TV (NBC, Chicago) at 
10 p.m. this Sunday (May 18). 

It is the final segment in a series 
titled "Going Home, Linda Yu" that has 
been running since May 11. Yu, a reporter 
with the station, built the series around 
her return to her home country. The other 
segments have been running at 4:30 p.m. and 
10 p.m. 

In developing the program about the 
Chinese collaboration here, she interviewed 
them on videotape, then took the tapes to 
China to show to their families. She taped 
the families' responses, then showed those 
tapes to the Chinese here. Yu's first 
visit to Fermilab was pictured in the 
April 3rd issue of Ferminews. 

* * * * * 



-
AUSKALNIS ELECTED SECOND VICE PRESIDENT 

Richard J. Auskalnis, 
head of Fermilab's Purchas-
ing Department, has been 
elected second vice pres-
ident of the Purchasing 
Management Association of 
Chicago. 

This entry position 
will enable him to move into 
the first vice president's 
position next year, then Auskalnis 
two years from now, become 
president. He has been with the Chicago 
local since 1968. It is the largest local 
purchasing group in the country with more 
than 1,100 members. The national organiza-
tion has more than 25,000 members. 

SAVINGS AVAILABLE ON ADMISSION TICKETS 

Admission tickets to Marriott's Great 
America, a family entertainment center, 
are now available at Fermilab at a reduced 
price. 

They may be obtained at the ticket 
sales desk in the Central Laboratory atrium 
at $8 for adults, age 12 and up, and $7 for 
children, age 4 to 11, a savings of $3 per 
ticket. Children age 3 and younger are 
admitted free. Tickets can be used through 
July 27 and from Aug. 25 through Oct. 13. 

The 200-acre park is now in its fifth 
season and is located at Gurnee, Il., on 
I-94 midway between Chicago and Milwaukee. 

* * * * * 
SWIMMING PASSES MEAN SAVINGS 

Swirrnning enthusiasts can save money 
by purchasing Fermilab swimming pool passes 
at the ticket sales desk in the Central 
Laboratory atrium. An individual season 
pass costs $20; $35 for a couple and $50 for 
a family. The daily admission charge is 
$1.50. 

The pool will open May 24 and will 
observe the following schedule: 

May 24-26, May 31, June 1, June 7 and 
June 8, - 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. Then beginning 
June 9, weekdays, 11 a.m. to 9 p.m., and 
weekends and holidays 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

* * * * * 

WALLACE WINS PING PONG TOURNAMENT 

Drue Wallace of the 
Energy Saver Division won 
first place in Fermilab's 
1980 ping pong tournament. 

He beat a field of 
16 players. Placing 
second was Stan Boyson, 
also with the Energy 
Saver Division. To earn 
their way into the final 
round, Wallace beat Eddie 
Leung, and Boyson won 
over Borys Jurkiw. 

Wallace 

The tournament was arranged through 
the auspices of the Fermilab Recreation 
Office. 

CHEZ LEON MENUS 

Tuesday, May 20 7:00 p.m. $8.00 

Fresh asparagus, vinaigrette 
Cornish hens w/riesling wine sauce 
Glazed pearl onions and cherry 

tomatoes 
Rice pilaf w/pine nuts 
Mixed salad 
Crepes souffles 

Wednesday, May 21 - 12:30 p.m. - $4.50 
Cold cucumber soup 
Beef salad parisienne 
Watercress and raw mushroom salad 
Apricot torte 

Thursday, May 22 - 7:00 p.m. 
Melon w/prociutto 
Veal scallopine w/lemon 
Snow peas w/mushrooms 
Tomatoes w/basil dressing 
Strawberries romanoff 

MAY FUN PARTY 

$8.00 

NALREC is holding a May _Fun Party at 
the Village Barn May 22. It will run 
from 5:15 to 9:30 p.m., with live entertain-
ment starting at 6:30 p.m. Hot dogs and 
hamburgers will be available as well as 
a variety of beverages. "Come on out and 
join us for the fun," said Sharon Koteles 
of NALREC. 
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